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Update from the Steering Committee 20th September 2010

The next meeting is 8th November 2010
This is a most encouraging update if the finance is found the projects will be great for the young people on the Favela. Please have your churches pray for these important issues

Prayer Points from Ian and Simea:-
1.       Ian´s final biopsy results have given the all clear and now we just have to maintain regular check-ups 6 monthly to keep an eye on things. Many thanks for all your prayers.
2.       Siméa has a list of health check-up exams to do, before we go to the Lausern 2 conference in South Africa on the 14th Oct.
3.       MFH. We were informed last Friday that the welfare judge, in order to speed-up things will be holding formal sessions with all twelve boys at MFH instead of us having to take them one by one to the courts. This means that on Tuesday 21st and Thursday 24th we have to have everyone involved with each case at the house! On the other hand this should speed things up considerably in relation to each boy’s situation, some of them have been with us for more than 18 months without yet having their first hearing!
4.       We also had an inspection visit from a team responsible for administrating the main wholesale market in Recife with a view to including us on their donation list. This following a formal request we made to them two years ago! We have been approved for what they call availability donations. This means that we will not receive on a regular basis, when they have excess stock!  Apparently we could receive anything from yogurts, mature fruit and vegetables to chocolates!
5.       We held an open day at MFH on a national holiday 7th September to which our boys were given the opportunity to invite school friends for a fun day! Several of them {Approx 12 boys} returned for the following Sunday service at the house, and have subsequently continued to come! This exercise has enabled our boys to practice evangelism on their school friends as well as enable them to develop socially. Also it represents our first real breakthrough into the local community surrounding MFH and may develop into further activities.  
6.       “Transform.”  Is a new project which is replacing our youth outreach program Youth Force. It aims to outreach to children, teens and youth and is largely a result of Hudson´s experiences in England.
Ian also mentioned that funds and Brazilian leaders are required for the Transform project to give time and support, training in computers, life skills and fun things like dancing. To enable the teenagers and young adults make good life choices.

There is still an issue with the mini-bus they haven’t sold the old one yet so can purchase the newer one and funds are still required.

Ian and Simea’s house is still up for sale or rent as they need to downsize.
There is still no secretarial help but may be a possibility in December but finance again is required.

To end on a positive note The World Vision national leader went to preach at Living Waters. A great word and there is still hope that World Vision will get involved. The leader seemed impressed but still no commitment.

Ian and Simea thank you for your ongoing prayers and support for the work in Olinda.

Beth Stevenson
